Experiences of our class on visit of our partner school from U.K.
We class eight students were so elated when our partner schools’ teachers visited our school. Our Principal told one day that some teachers of U.K. would visit us. It was unbelievable, as we had never got the opportunity of face-to-face meeting with foreign teachers before. To tell the reality generally the students here are of rural background and rarely any outsider visits their village. When during our vacations we visit Jaipur or any other historical place, we see lot of foreigners but we hesitate to talk to them. Once a girl of our class wanted to be familiar with a troop from U.K. so she asked them where did they belong to .They told her and when her turn came for giving introduction out of hesitance she gave funny answers . When they asked, what her name was she replied India. In answer to another question what her school’s name was she replied “Bhiwani”. We all made fun of her and so she never dared to speak again.
Our class is very energetic so we were given the task of cleaning the campus and pruning hedges and so on. In our school there is only one sweeper and he is also the guard at night so its impossible for him to clean the whole campus. We gladly did the whole work and our campus was all set to welcome our guests. They came in the month of February and stayed here for five days. They watched all our activities and were astonished to see that we do all our work ourselves. Though we found it a little bit difficult to understand their fluent English we managed to convey our feelings well. It is true the language of love is understood by one and all. We prepared gifts for them and they lovingly accepted all our humble gifts. How we wished that they should stay a little longer but grown- ups have a busy life and everything preplanned. For many a days after their departure we remained sad. How fondly we remember those days and now we see the art works of their students and feel their presence near us.The distance does not matter.We are eager to know about their news that our teachers often give us. We wish that they should visit us again and again. 
